






4) After collaboration with the ER Specialist and the OGC/ELLD, the supervisor/manager
must notify his/her bureau/operating unit CFO or designee2 about the recommendation to
place the employee on administrative leave.

5) Once a decision is made, and concurred with by the bureau/operating unit CFO or
designee, to place an employee on administrative leave, the supervisor/manager in
collaboration with the ER Specialist needs to monitor and re-assess the situation within
the first 2 weeks of administrative leave while a longer term solution is developed.

6) During the initial 30-day period, the supervisor/manager-in collaboration with the ER
Specialist-must explore/consider other options for the employee in case the situation is
not resolved within the 30-day period.

7) If administrative leave is still needed after the initial 30-day period, the supervisor, in
consultation with the ER Specialist and the OGC/ELLD, needs to provide written
documentation to their bureau/operating unit CFO or designee as to why the 30-day
initial administrative leave period was exceeded as well as alternate options that were
explored/considered, and the results thereof. This documentation must be maintained in
the ER case file and provided to the OGC/ELLD.

8) When it is believed that administrative leave is needed beyond 4 months, the CFO/ ASA
needs to be notified in writing by the bureau/operating unit CFO or designee 30 days in
advance of the fourth month. The notification must include a detailed description of the
situation (including the original explanation) of why administrative leave was needed
beyond the original 30 days; the alternate options considered and results thereof; an
explanation of why administrative leave is still needed; and the approximate duration of
the leave.

REFERENCES: 

• Office of Personnel Management, Memorandum for Heads of Executive Departments
and Agencies, CPM 2015-04, "Administrative Leave," May 29, 2015

• 5 U.S.C. §§ 301-302
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2 For OIG employees, the Principal Assistant Inspector General of the employee's office will act in lieu of the 
bureau CFO and the Inspector General will act in lieu of the CFO/ASA for any reporting requirements in this 
bulletin. 
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